


 
The Commission requests that the Department undertake an assessment of the Applicant’s response 
referred to above, including, but not limited to the: 
• additional groundwater modelling; 
• Applicant’s analysis of the groundwater modelling; 
• Applicant’s assertion that: ‘the costs and impacts associated with backfilling the voids outweigh the 

benefits of filling the voids”, as set out in Sections 2.7 and 3.1.1 of Response 1; and 
• most desirable environmental outcome in relation to the Wambo void, setting aside economic (and 

other) considerations. 
 
The Commission requests that the Department seek advice from Department of Industry - Water in 
undertaking its assessment.  
 
Notification of Exceedances 
 
The Commission requests clarification from the Department in relation to draft Condition D6 and whether 
information regarding exceedances is currently made publicly available on the Applicant’s website? If 
not, the Commission requests the Department’s views on making this information publicly available.   
 
Climate Change 
 
The Commission requested that the Applicant provide additional information in relation to the Project 
Greenhouse Gas Assessment. Response 2 addresses Climate Change and greenhouse gas emissions 
considering recent court cases, Rocky Hill and Wallarah 2. 
 
The Commission requests that the Department consider Response 2 and provide clarification as to 
whether any changes to its assessment of the project’s scope 3 emissions are necessary, having regard 
to the relevant legislative and policy frameworks, including but not limited to the State Environmental 
Planning Policy (Mining, Petroleum Production and Extractive Industries) 2007.  
 

***** 
 
If you have any questions in relation to this request, please contact Alana Jelfs on  or email 
ipcn@ipcn.nsw.gov.au 
 

Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
David Koppers 
Team Leader 
 




